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Community Corrections Partnership (CCP)  
Realignment Planning Workgroup  

 

Meeting Minutes 
June 27, 2018 

 

Santa Barbara County Probation Department 
117 E. Carrillo St. 
Santa Barbara, CA  

 

Participation was held by Teleconference pursuant to Government Code Section 54953(b) 
at the following location: 

Santa Barbara County Probation Department 
2121 S. Centerpointe Parkway 

Santa Maria, CA 
 
CCP Realignment Planning Workgroup Members in Attendance: 
Alice Gleghorn, Ph.D., Director – Santa Barbara County Department of Behavioral Wellness  
Ray McDonald, Executive Director – Santa Barbara County Workforce Development Board 
Michael Soderman for Mag Nicola, Chief Deputy District Attorney – Santa Barbara County District 
Attorney’s Office 
Mary O’Gorman, Chief of Staff – Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors, 2nd District Office 
Angela Braun, designee for Darrel Parker, Court Executive Officer – Santa Barbara County 
Superior Court 
Kimberly Shean, Deputy Chief Probation Officer – Santa Barbara County Probation Department 
Vincent Wasilewski, Chief Custody Deputy – Santa Barbara Sheriff’s Office (SBSO) 
 
Members Absent: 
Tracy Macuga, Public Defender – Santa Barbara County Public Defender’s Office 
Joe Mariani, Captain – Lompoc Police Department/County Law Enforcement Chiefs Representative 
Terri Nisich, Assistant CEO – County of Santa Barbara County Executive Office 
 
Staff and Other Attendees: 
Spencer Cross, Manager – Santa Barbara County Probation Department 
Damon Fletcher, Administrative Deputy Director – Santa Barbara County Probation Department 
Darin Fotheringham, Commander – Santa Barbara Sheriff’s Office 
James Friedrich, Manager – Santa Barbara County Probation Department 
Jessica McLernon – Workforce Development Board  
Karyn Milligan, Manager – Santa Barbara County Probation Department 
Deepak Budwani, Business Manager – Santa Barbara County Public Defender’s Office  
Sylvia Talaugon, Manager – Santa Barbara County Probation Department 
 
I. Call to Order and Introductions –Deputy Chief Probation Officer Kimberly Shean 

• The meeting was called to order at 9:02 a.m. 
• Attendees provided self-introductions.  
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II. Approval of Minutes – All 
• A motion was made by Mary O’Gorman to approve the draft minutes of the May 23, 2018, 

Community Corrections Partnership Realignment Planning Workgroup (CCP Workgroup) 
meeting, as submitted.  The motion was seconded, and the minutes were approved. 
 

III. Public Comment – All  
None 
 

IV. Comments from the Chair –Deputy Chief Probation Officer (DCPO) Kimberly Shean 
• The Probation Department has selected Health Management Associates (HMA) to 

complete the realignment evaluations.  Probation is working on developing the contract 
and the first report completed by HMA will be the 2018 outcome evaluation which will 
be presented in 2019.  This will be added to the August agenda for further update.   

 
V. Housing Subcommittee – Deputy Chief Probation Officer Kimberly Shean  

• The first official housing subcommittee meeting met in May immediately after the CCP 
Workgroup meeting. 

• Those present reviewed the population and the variety of housing options that are 
available throughout the County. 

• The Chief and DCPO Shean met with the Community Services Department (CSD) and 
determined that CSD staff will attend future housing subcommittee meetings to help 
move the pilot forward.   

• The housing subcommittee meeting will meet today at 11AM.   
 

VI. Criminal Justice Funding Opportunity Submissions – DCPO Kimberly Shean  
• Dr. Gleghorn provided a California State Association of Counties (CSAC) budget 

summary which was forwarded to the group and discussed.  The State funding allocations 
and guidelines continue to change.  

• Chief Custody Deputy Wasilewski provided a funding opportunity submission for a 
medication assistant treatment (MAT) program.  This grant is for $25,000 to build a 
team, provide training, and to put together a comprehensive MAT program.  Dr. 
Gleghorn advised that the Sheriff’s Office will need to offer two additional medications 
in the jail and the methadone discuss has been tabled.  The grant also indicates if the 
County has a jail and a drug court it appears both populations must be included.  Dr. 
Gleghorn indicated she believes that the intent was for courts to broaden their 
recommendations and expand the tool kit for people with opiate use disorders.  Mary 
O’Gorman motioned to approve the submission, Dr. Gleghorn seconded, and all 
approved with Angela Braun abstaining.  

• Ray McDonald advised that the Governors Prison to Employment Initiative is region 
wide which includes Santa Cruz, San Luis Obispo, and Santa Barbara counties.  An 
informational meeting was held that Karyn Milligan and Jessica McLernon attended.  
There is $37 million over three years across the State to integrate workforce and reentry 
services.  This funding can be used for anyone that is justice involved.  This item will be 
added to the CCP workgroup agenda to continue to provide updates.  
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VII. Confirm Next Meeting for August 22, 2018, at 9:00 a.m. and Adjourn – Deputy Chief 
Probation Officer Kimberly Shean 
• The meeting will be held at the Santa Barbara County Probation Department, 117 East 

Carrillo Street, Santa Barbara, California. Participation via teleconference will be 
available at the Santa Barbara County Probation Department, 2121 South Centerpointe 
Parkway, Santa Maria, California.  

• The meeting was adjourned at 10:50 a.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted by Melanie Davis, Administrative Professional 
 


